Selectmen's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine

May 14, 2018

A true record is recorded:

<u>Present were:</u>
Michelle Keleher
Deborah Marquis

6:30 PM Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative:

The Selectmen reviewed and initialed and/or signed the following:

- ➤ A/P and P/R Warrant 11
- Minutes for May 7th meeting
- ➤ Bank reconciliations for Checking/Sweep account of April 30th
- Rapid Renewal account for March 31 and April 30
- > Andro-Gov account for April 30
- > Journal Entries 7-8-9 and 10
- E-mail correspondence regarding services at the recycling center from Adriane Ackroyd, adrianeackroyd@yahoo.com who had a suggestion that we consider a"take it or leave it" type section at the recycling center.
- > Certificate of Liability Insurance for Pine Tree Waste, Inc
- Planning Board Minutes for April 10, 2018

Other Business:

- > JR Card was in. He asked the Selectmen what the cable company is doing in town. They told him as far as they know they are just upgrading current lines.
- Deb asked Clyde to e-mail Mark at Axiom and tell him we would like them to come to a Monday night meeting to talk to the Selectmen
- > Seth Berry would like to come in and give the Selectmen an update, Clyde will tell him to come in on a Monday in June
- ➤ Clyde said John Lewis would like to change to a better setup for our e-mails, which would make it easier to get e-mails either at the office or at home. The cost would increase from \$300 per year to \$480 per year for all e-mail accounts.
- Deb asked what everyone thought about the Town Seal on the website. Everyone thought it was good.
- > Clyde told the Selectmen that we and other accounts have been having a problem in Trio which appears to be related to Windows 10 changes. Trio is working on resolving the issue.

Adjournment: Deb made a motion to adjourn, Michelle seconded and the meeting adjourned.